Town of Hartford
Road Committee Meeting

January 21, 2014 

Town Hall

MINUTES
The meeting was called to order at 7:07 p.m.   Members present were: Harley Swanson, Chairman, Leslie Boness, Secretary, Gregory Jones, Cathy Lowe, and Daniel Maddox.   Neil Hanley and Barry Langer were absent.  Members of the public joined the Committee to discuss road repair and maintenance plans: Donna and Tom Haley – Stetson Road.

1.  Minutes of the December Meetings, 12/03/13, 12/10/2013 and 12/17/2013.

Cathy Lowe made a motion, seconded by Greg Jones, to approve the Minutes as submitted. The motion passed unanimously.  (Dan Maddox joined the meeting after the action and noted the December 3rd Minutes were previously approved.) 
2. Old Business

No specific Old Business was raised. The meeting was to focus on the roads discussion.
3. Roads Discussion

Harley Swanson presented estimates of comparative cost figures for different alternatives in addressing the needs of Stetson Road and Gurney Hill Road beyond the salt and sand shed, in the sections not under the current RFP.

Tom Haley noted that there are a few very bad spots, including significant holes and rocks.  He has personally suffered damage to his truck from one such hole.  After discussion, they indicated their feelings, at this point, that proper patching, fixing of the holes and spot repair of specific problems could be done to make the road acceptable without a significant burden added to taxes.  After discussing alternatives and issues the Road Committee is addressing in its research for the best options, they left the meeting. 

Committee members reviewed the cost estimates for various options on different roads.  It was agreed that there should be benefits from combining similar work, like reclaiming, for several roads together.  This would allow machines to be brought in once and moved as needed, and would give bidders a solid segment of work for scheduling purposes. 
After considerable discussion, the rough estimates for work, culverts, and costs were consolidated as follows:
GURNEY HILL – probably 1.4 miles to be ditched, approx.. 6 culverts 
HOWARD RD - .55 miles, 3-4 culverts (maybe 1 larger at Sam Annis corner)

Ditching, tree removal, re-setting of culverts

SAM ANNIS - .25 miles re-ditching, 1-2 culverts
MAHONEY -1.62 miles to be ditched (ends ditched more recently) approx.. 10 culverts

(Note some culverts may just need clearing out.ng)
BARRY ROAD AT MAHONEY - .25 ditching, maybe 1-2 culverts
THOMPSON AT PINE SHORES - .37 & .25 miles ditch, 1-2 culverts

We would have 5 miles of ditching to be done and 29+/- culverts needed.  It was noted that rip rap and compactors would be needed for paved roads.  
Dan and Harley agreed to write up the discussion and estimates for consideration.  A field trip will be needed to assess culverts needed, cleanable, etc.  Cathy will do price checking on culverts.  Plow, salt and sand issues were briefly discussed.  

4. Adjournment

Dan Maddox made a motion, seconded by Harley Swanson, to adjourn the meeting at 8:40 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.
It was agreed the next meeting will be February 4, 2014, to discuss budget recommendations. .  y
Respectfully submitted,

Leslie F. P. Boness

Secretary, Hartford Road Committee
